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 June Newsletter 2011 

 
Welcome to our mid year newsletter which 
is again packed with NEMTôs latest 
information.  

SSoouunnddiinnggss    --  rreessttoorraattiioonn  pprrooggrreessss  aaddddeedd  

ssiinnccee  tthhee  llaasstt  nneewwsslleetttteerr..    
MMaarriittiimmee  TTaalleess  ïï  ((nneeww  ffeeaattuurree))  rriivveerr  //  

mmaarriinnee  rreellaatteedd  ssttoorriieess..     

EEvveennttss  ïï  ssiinnccee  llaasstt  nneewwsslleetttteerr  aanndd  iinn  tthhee  

ffuuttuurree  

MMeemmbbeerrss  ïï  nneeww  aaccttiivvee  mmeemmbbeerrss  

WWaayyppooiinnttss    --  llooccaall  iinntteerreesstt    

TThhee  GGaalllleeyy  SSllaavvee  --  iinntteerreessttiinngg  rreecciippeess 

TThhee  RReessiiddeenntt  PPooeett  ïï  DDaavvee  ddee  HHaarrtt 

 

Thank you for your continuing support 
 

Table Top Sale 

Soundings 
Henry Frederick Swan 
 
Tim West and Arthur Hamilton have removed the propeller and shafting, which is now   
cleaned-up and inspected.  Similarly the drop keel and housing have been shot blasted, 
painted and all these items are now stored away for the time being.  I think it will be a long 
time before we get around to refitting these items.  
 
Additionally Tim and Arthur have extracted some of the bolts keeping the keel and base 
structure in place. This in itself was a large exercise as the stern copper bolts were up to 
28ò long and the keel steel bolts were badly corroded.  
 
The internal copper sheeting surrounding the fuel tanks and engine casings has been 
stripped out revealing the woodwork, which has now been substantially removed.  They 
certainly made a thorough job of building this boat - Copper nails everywhere and brass 

screws (every 2ò) stitching all the woodwork 
together.  
 
All this work has revealed the inevitable 
rotten bits of wood and almost non-existent 
steel brackets (especially in the hull bottom 
areas).   
 
 

Charlie Lowdon soldiers on cleaning up 
the hull internal woodwork - a painstaking 
but necessary job.  
 

http://www.nemaritimetrust.co.uk/
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   The stern whaleback with the ribs formed in the steam box and fitte d by Brian Fenwick  
 
The steel keel is currently being chipped of all rust scale and needle-gunned to a fine finish 
by new members Jerry & Ian, who look a bit like miners at the end of the day.  Well they did 
say they came to the trust to muck-in!   
 

 
 
The forward stem structure has been 
partly re-manufactured by Dave Parker 
and temporarily set in place to allow 
templates to be taken for the upper 
section.  
 
 
 

In this photo you can also see that some 
of the damaged hull planking has been 
removed   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
So we carry-on and try to keep focused on the Lifeboat as a priority job, but other 
issues keep arising to keep us otherwise occupied.            
 

            Read on   

 
Wren 
 
A recent addition to the workload has been the tidying-up and painting of a sailing boat the 
Wren.  
 
At the beginning of May we were delighted to be approached by Mr Fred Holt to see if the 
Trust could fit into our busy schedule of work, a re-paint and scrape of his 16ft 
Northumberland Yacht Club ñOne Design Classò Gaff rig sailing boat built Circ 1920. 
 
Following a frantic workshop shuffle! The ñWrenò was wheeled in.  
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Paint work below the water line was in a very poor condition and necessitated burning back 
to bare timber.  Much of the original caulking had become loose and required hooking out 
and re-applying. 
A full paint system was applied following International Paints specification resulting in a 
superb finish. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Fred was delighted with the 
job done and the fact that 
the Wren was ready for the 
bank holiday weekend 
sailing at Holy Island. 
 
We hope to see her here 
again next year for a wash 
and brush-up. 

 

Contributed by Dave Parker  
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Spring Tide 

 
Work progresses slowly - partly due to Peter Waugh being left mainly on his own to do the 
work while calling on help when he can get it.   Great job Peter - donôt weaken.  
 

 
Sovereign Launched 

 
The fourth of April saw the launch of Sovereign from Fred Crowellôs South Shields slipway, 
after ten months of extensive rebuilding. 
 
It had been a tremendous task getting the rotten vessel transformed into a smart and 
seaworthy museum piece. Over 5000 hours of work were needed to restore the boat after 
the ravages suffered in seventy three years of continuous work. Sovereign was so bad, it 
was amazing that she had not sunk. 
 
Work included straightening and reinforcing the keel, replacement of 2000 4ò spikes, new 
planking in several areas, recaulking, repair of rotten frames, overhaul of mechanical 
equipment (pumps, steering gear, pipe work, replacement engine etc.), deck repairs, almost 
complete new wheelhouse (only the windows and door survived), new capping rails, new 
masts etc. etc. Apart from the boat suffering from the usual wood rot, there were several 
areas suffering from infestation by wood boring beetles, many of them still happily 
munching away until the last ones (we hope) were discovered in March. 
 
Fred Crowell has done most of the work, with the assistance of three regular volunteers. His 
patience has been sorely tried at times by the seemingly endless problems but he never 
lost his interest in the project, and was very understanding of the financial difficulties that 
developed after an expected grant fell through. He made every possible move to save 
money, scouring the area for good second-hand materials and finding new methods of 
working to save expense, but he would not compromise on quality. 
 

 
 

Sovereign has been restored to her 1950s condition. Her pre-war condition as a varnished 
vessel would have been beautiful but the heavily bruised condition of the external 
woodwork made this impossible to achieve. The only shortcoming in the presentation the 
vessel is that she has a trawl winch rather than a proper seine net winch with rope coilers. 
Perhaps an authentic winch will be found some day and fitted, to complete appearance of 
this classic fishing vessel. 
 
A little outfitting work is still needed to complete the vessel: the crew accommodation in the 
forecastle is yet to be finished and a couple of spars need to be fitted. 
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Sovereign now spends most of her time in St Peters Basin but we expect she  
will be seen up and down the coast in the near future. 
 
      Contributed by Peter Weightman  

 
 
Chains 

 
Whilst everything else has been happening we have also taken delivery of 1.75 tons of 
chain for the Trusts moorings.  This has been cut-up into 60ft lengths, and a strenuous job 
by many hands, helped to get into the yard.  
 
 

 
 

               

 

 

 

 
 
 


